
 

 

July 5, 2015 

WORSHIP TIMES 
Sunday 

Bible Study – 9:30 a.m. 
Worship Service – 10:30 a.m. 

Evening – 6 p.m. 
Wednesday 

Midweek – 6 p.m. 

 
Upcoming Events 

This Week 
10 – Friday Night Singing, Woodsboro 

July  
17 – Friday Night Singing, Wharton 
19 – Kirk Eason, Southern Africa Bible 
College 
24 – Friday Night Singing, Corpus Christi 
26 – Fellowship Meal 
26 – Singing at The Heights 

 
Upcoming  

 Birthdays & Anniversaries 
Birthdays 

7 – Justen Lawrence 
9 – Caden Chrismon 

12 – Randall Sweeney 
Anniversaries 
July 1 – Epleys 

 
Local Minister – Clay Mason 

 

Committees 
Education 

Cody Chrismon, Herb Hahn 
Facility 

Perry Winegeart, Dave Epley 
Finance 

Ross Hendershot, Steve Ratliff 
Worship 

Cody Chrismon, Clay Mason 

Welcome, visitors! We are glad you are here. Please 

fill out a card from the pew rack and place it in 

the collection plate. 

PRAYER LIST 
Elsie Egger (Peggy Walls’ sister, at The Heights nursing 
home in Gonzales); Dawn Clark; Terry Boaz (Haley 
Ratliff’s stepmother, continuing to recover from horse 
accident); Bob Merrill (friend of Weavers, health 
concerns); Evlynn Lawrence (Sweeneys’ granddaughter, 
in NICU in Ft. Worth); Walter Moerbe (Randy’s father, 
health concerns); The Babb Family; Victor Pitts (Pittses’ 
grandson, in hospital in Gonzales) 
 
We extend sympathy to the family and friends of 
Mickey King (friend of Hendershots) who passed away 
on Monday, June 29. A graveside service was held 
Wednesday, July 1. 
 
We extend sympathy to the family and friends of 
Darrell Zimmerhanzel who passed away on Tuesday, 
June 30. 
 
Don and Cheryl Pitts welcomed grandson Victor Oryan 
Pitts, born 9:19 p.m., June 29 to parents Jeffery Pitts 
and Angelica Garcia. Victor weighed 7 lbs, 14.8 oz. He 
was admitted to the hospital in Gonzales on Saturday 
with jaundice and weight loss. Please keep him and his 
family in your prayers. 

 
UPDATES 

As of Wednesday, July 1, Baby Evlynn was up to 5 lbs, 3 
oz and PICC line free. She is off all IV fluids and is 
working up to full feeds without a feeding tube. The 
family requests continued prayers Evlynn can sleep 
soundly without holding her breath. 
 
Walter Moerbe, Randy’s father, has improved and was 

released from the hospital on Thursday, July 2, and able 

to return home. 

 

Zach Babb’s mother, Sharon Saint, who is experiencing 

liver and kidney failure, fell and broke her hip. She was 

scheduled for surgery yesterday and the family is 

hoping she can be in Houston where Sharon’s liver 

doctor is located. 



 

If you have any announcements or prayer requests you wish to have included in the bulletin, please call, text or e-mail Victoria 
Johnson. Additionally, if you would like to receive prayer requests and announcements by e-mail, please provide your e-mail 
address to Victoria: 325-518-9205, victoriawjohnson@outlook.com. 

SERVANT ROTATIONS 

ISF  
7/5…………Ralph Mason/Edwin Weaver 
7/12………………………….Perry Winegeart 
7/19…Cody Chrismon/Ross Hendershot 
7/26..........Ralph Mason/Edwin Weaver 

Song Leader 
7/5…..…Cody Chrismon 
7/12…Ross Hendershot 
7/19..…Perry Winegart 
7/26.….Cody Chrismon 

Communion Prep 
July………..……..…Babb 
August….Hendershot 
September…Moerbe 

Children’s Bible Class 
June-August 

Sunday 
3-6 years…Sharron Mason 

2nd-6th grades…Susan Barnick 
7th-12th grades…Ralph Mason 

Wednesday 
Shelley Hendershot 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Tuesday Morning Men’s Meeting 
All men are invited to meet in the annex each Tuesday 
morning at 6:20 a.m. for a time of breakfast, prayer and 
fellowship. 
 
Wednesday Evening Series 
Please join us this Wednesday at 6 p.m. as Clay continues 
his series, “Follow in His Steps.” 
 
Friday Night Singing 
On Friday, July 10, Woodsboro Church of Christ (602 Wood 
Ave., Woodsboro, TX 78393) will host a singing, which 
starts at 7 p.m. 
 

Southern Africa Bible College Sunday 
On Sunday, July 19, Kirk Eason, Director of Development for Southern Africa Bible College, will teach and preach 
during morning Bible study and worship service, and he will make a presentation during the Sunday evening 
service. Southern Africa Bible College is the school Baxter Masiiwa, the student the church supports, attends. 
 
Gonzales Main Street 
Thank you to everyone who participated in the watermelon stand at the Gonzales Main Street concert series on 
Friday evenings in June. The booth was a success. We passed 
out 47 watermelons (in pieces) and almost 400 books. We 
appreciate everyone who had a hand in this community 
outreach event. 

  
Congratulations to Caden Chrismon and the Shiner 9 and 10 
year old All-Stars for winning the District 31 Championship! 
 
The Church of Christ’s Facebook page is up and running. Be sure 
to visit the page and “like” us to stay up to date with 
announcements and the latest happenings. See top of front 
page for link. 

The church would like to send a very 

special thank you to Nelle Hahn for her 

service and dedication in preparing the 

weekly bulletin over the years. Her 

contribution to the congregation does not 

go without notice and we extend our 

gratitude to her for the work she did. If you 

see Nelle this morning, be sure to 

personally thank her for her work. 

Last Week’s Numbers 
 

Bible Study    33 
Morning Worship   49 
Wednesday Night   31 
ISF (Residents)      4 
Contribution      $969.76 
Weekly Budget  $1,422.00 

mailto:victoriawjohnson@outlook.com

